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MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 8th JUNE 2005 
AT 7.00PM IN THE JAMES ALLAN CENTRE, DUNFERMLINE. 

 
 PRESENT:  
 Wilma Allday (Madam Chairman), John Dudgeon (Secretary), Tom Brand (Vice Chairman), Jessie 

Cartmell, Douglas Campbell, Donald Heigh, Lilah McKay, Janet Miller, PC Steven Miller (Community 
Police Team) & Cllr. Jim Tolson.  Members of the public included J Leslie, M Robertson & Ann Currie. 

 
1] Madam Chairman’s Welcome / Apologies:  Madam Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.   

Apologies were received from Kate Findlay (Treasurer), Dave Paterson (Fife Council), Graeme Whyte 
& Cllr. Les Wood. 

 
2] Minutes:  The Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.  They were moved by Donald 

Heigh and seconded by Janet Miller. 
 
3] Matters Arising From Minutes: 

Parking at Queen Margaret Hospital, continuing problem of parking on verges on Robertson Road 
and also on the South access road from Whitefield Road, cars parked with 2 wheels on the road, PC 
Steven Miller stated that over a period of a one month enforcement notice that 72 tickets had been 
given out, also a common sense approach was being taken for parking on the verges as long as no 
obstructions were being caused then they were being left alone. The possibility of Yellow lines at all 
junctions.  Disabled parking, there are insufficient spaces. 
Planning Issues, ongoing. 
Colliston Road flooding, no reply from the Council. 
Safety Barriers, no action as of today, refer to Cllr Wood.  
Bus Shelter, Colliston Road was the most likely site. 
Robertson Rd gardens, Cllr Wood still to look into this. 
Balvaird resident Correspondence, a general discussion took place and a letter will be sent by 
madam Chairman. 
Rubbish in Beatty Place, still to be uplifted, possibly not been notified to the Council because of the 
new charging system. 

 
4] Madam Chairman's Report: The chairman had nothing to report that was not covered later in the 

agenda.  
 
5] Secretary’s Report Inc Correspondence: 
 The following correspondence was reported and made available to the meeting by the Secretary. 
        Correspondence Received: 
 

Party Details 
Fife Council West Fife Division Licensing Board 
Fife Council Consultation with Community Councils 
Fife Council West Area Bulletin 
Fife Council Constitutions for Community Councils 
Fife Council Best kept Town &Village Competition 
Fife Council Special uplift information 
Scottish Health Council Leaflet 
Scottish Parliament Inquiry into economic development in Accessible Rural Areas 
Questionnaire replies 15 responses from Colliston Road residents 

 
6] Treasurer’s Report: 
  In the absence of the Treasurer, Kate Findlay there was no report. 
 
7] Council: 
 Issues raised included… 

• Cycle path Doggy bins not emptied, one burnt down 
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• Engineering Agencies works residue on cycle path verges  
 

8] Police Report 
 3 cars broken into in May 
 1 sneak theft in Beldorney Place. 
 Youth Gangs in the area, be vigilant and report all issues to the police 
 
9] AOCB: 

Condition of Roads and pavements in Haig Crescent & Adamson Crescent, full of potholes, also cars 
speeding along these roads, some marking of damaged areas in Robertson road, so we have to 
assume that some repairs will take place shortly. 
Flooding on playing field and condition of footpath adjacent to park, no lighting. 
Colliston Road questionnaire, from 65 posted we received 15 responses with 14 in favour of a 
committee and 8 willing to be office bearers.  We will keep this issue on the Agenda as an ongoing 
item.  Awaiting a response from Brent Vivian of Fife Council. 
A general discussion took place regarding this issue throughout the councils’ area and we were in 
favour of the council insisting that developers should not be able to walk away from a development until 
arrangements have been made for the ground maintenance of open spaces. 
   

10] DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING: 
 The date & time of the next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 13th July 2005 at 7.00pm in the 

James Allan Centre, Paton Street, Dunfermline. 
 
 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 7.55pm. 
 

 
 
Signed: 
 
 
 
Date: 
 

 


